

## City of Harrisonburg, Virginia

Office of the City Manager

345 South Main Street Harrisonburg, VA 22801 (540) 432-7701 / FAX (540) 432-7778 Kurt Hodgen City Manager

April 16, 2015

Ms. Karen Thomas Northeast Neighborhood Association P.O. Box 1026 Harrisonburg, VA 22803

Re: Historical Marker Request

Dear Ms. Thomas:

Your request for the City of Harrisonburg's to support your plans for installation of a Virginia Department of Historic Resources highway marker for the Newtown Cemetery, has been approved by City Council at its April 14, 2015 meeting. The City Public Works Department will install and maintain the sign. Please note, in the unlikely event the sign is damaged or stolen you will be responsible for replacement of the sign to be reinstalled by the City. The sign will be installed on the intersection of Hill Street and Kelley Street.

Please coordinate your project schedule with the City Public Works Department, 540.434.5928, attention Jim Beierle, Traffic Superintendent, 320 East Mosby Road, Harrisonburg, Va. 22801 or <a href="mailto:publicworks@harrisonburgva.gov">publicworks@harrisonburgva.gov</a>

Best of luck with your application to the Department of Historic Resources and if you need anything further from the city at this point, please let me know.

Sincerely

Kurt Hodgen

City Manager

CC: City Council

Jim Baker, Public Works Department